

Federal Communications Commission Washington, D.C. 20554

July 9, 2025

DA 25-592

WC Docket No. 23-234

Kevin Sherrill Chief Technology Officer Winston-Salem/Forsyth County Schools 4801 Bethania Station Road Winston-Salem, NC 27105 kssherrill@wsfcs.k12.nc.us

Dear Mr. Sherrill:

The Federal Communications Commission received Winston-Salem/Forsyth County Schools' June 18, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal from the Schools and Libraries Cybersecurity Pilot Program (Program). By this letter, we confirm Winston-Salem/Forsyth County Schools withdrawal from the Program. If there are any questions regarding this withdrawal confirmation, please contact CyberPilot@FCC.gov within five business days. Approximately five business days after you receive this letter, Winston-Salem/Forsyth County Schools will be removed from the Program, and your pre-discount, three-year budget will be allocated to another participant.

Sincerely,

/s/ Nicholas E. Page

Nicholas E. Page Chief Telecommunications Access Policy Division Wireline Competition Bureau

Attachment: Winston-Salem/Forsyth County Schools' June 18, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal



P.O. Box 2513 • Winston-Salem, NC 27102-2513

June 18, 2025

Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) Schools and Libraries Division (SLD) E-rate Cybersecurity Pilot Program 700 12th Street NW, Suite 900 Washington, DC 20005

Subject: Withdrawal from E-rate Cybersecurity Pilot Program - [Application #CBR202502765-1]

Dear E-rate Cybersecurity Pilot Program Team,

Please accept this letter as formal notification of Winston-Salem/Forsyth County School Board of Education withdrawal from the E-rate Cybersecurity Pilot Program.

Our decision to withdraw is primarily due to unforeseen limitations in our current funding. While we remain highly committed to enhancing our cybersecurity posture and recognize the immense value of this pilot program, our budgetary constraints at this time prevent us from fully participating and meeting the program's requirements effectively.

We appreciate the opportunity to have been considered for this initiative and are grateful for the support and resources that have been made available. We hope to participate in future E-rate cybersecurity programs when our financial situation allows.

A copy of this letter will be uploaded to the ECFS filing portal along with our ECFS submission.

Thank you for your understanding.

Sincerely,

Kevin Sherrill

Chief Technology Officer Winston-Salem/Forsyth County Schools <u>kssherrill@wsfcs.k12.nc.us</u>

(336)345-2110

Board of Education

Deanna Kaplan, *Chair* • Alexandré Bohannon, *Vice Chair* • Robert Barr • Trevonia Brown-Gaither
Sabrina Coone • Leah Crowley • Susan Miller • Richard Watts • Steve Wood
Catty Moore, Interim Superintendent